
From: Wayne Townsend <wtownsend@cpsuvic.org>  
Sent: Monday, November 20, 2023 11:32 AM 
To: Chambers - Millhouse DP <Chambers.Millhouse.DP@fwc.gov.au> 
Subject: Modern Awards Review 2023-24 | Arts and culture sector 
 

Deputy President 
 
CPSU has an interest in this matter in regard to State arts and cultural institutions. We 
will also be making a submission in relation to the application of the following two 
awards:  
 
State Government Agencies Award 2020 [MA000121] 
Victorian State Government Agencies Award 2015 [MA000134] 
 
I will be attending the mention hearing on 23 November  
 
Wayne Townsend | Branch Assistant Secretary  

CPSU Victoria | PO Box 24233 Melbourne Victoria 3001 
Ph: (03) 8575 6533 | Fax: (03) 9662 4591| Mob: 0408 953 181 
wtownsend@cpsuvic.org | www.cpsuvic.org  

         

 
Authorised by Karen Batt CPSU Melbourne Victoria  

We stand united as part of a great movement of workers  
Our diversity is our strength 
Our solidarity is our power 
We respect and take care of each other 
Prejudice and discrimination - including misogyny, racism, homophobia and all other hatreds have no place in our movement 
We rise together 
Today and every day we commit ourselves to achieving justice, fairness, equality and dignity for all workers 
Solidarity forever  

This message and any attachments may contain proprietary or confidential information. If you are not the intended recipient or you 
received the message in error, you must not use, copy or distribute the message. Please notify the sender immediately and destroy the 
original message. Thank you.  
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